Equality does not happen by accident!
This is a key message from the 13/05 NESSE seminar on gender and education.
Drawing on European and international research, Kathleen Lynch, Professor of Equality Studies at University College Dublin and a NESSE member, discussed some of the ways in which gender inequalities are created and reproduced within and around contemporary schools, in employment and in wider society.  She argued that education policy makers should ensure gender equality is a real rather than a rhetorical priority and that change is substantively resourced in teacher education and in school practices.  The following are some key points from her presentation:

· Despite progress against the Lisbon benchmarks, gender differences and inequalities persist in education in terms of subject preferences and performance, and in qualitative aspects of the education and training experience.
· Gender education needs to be a core element of school programmes and teachers need to be educated on how to teach gender issues.
· It is boys from working class backgrounds in all ethnic groups who are the most likely to have literacy difficulties and to leave school early.  It is misleading to present the problem of ‘boys failure’ as a universal phenomenon - middle class, and especially upper class, boys are not allowed to fail in school.
· The attitudes of teachers and teacher educators are important in facilitating change.  Comprehensive equality training (including gender) should be introduced for pre-service and in-service teachers. Also, methods of evaluating teachers’ and schools’ performance in this area should be designed and implemented. 
· Changing the attitudes of parents and peers is as crucial for challenging gender stereotypes as is changing the attitudes of teachers.
· Disseminating learning from good practice on gender equality in education across all Member States is important.

Two new reports currently in progress:

The NESSE report Gender and Education: lessons from research for policy makers will be available in June 2009.  It will provide a summary of key conclusions from a large body of research on this topic and of their implications for policy.
Also, EURYDICE is currently working on a report on gender and education.  The report will include a review of relevant research and is planned to be ready in November 2009.
